
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
As we come towards the end of the first term, a reminder to parents that the CCA programme will end 
this Saturday 5th December. All school team fixtures and training sessions will finish next Wednesday 9th 
December. 
 
Over the past week, our D2 Boys Basketball team has played two games where they won 51-21 against 
SAS Pudong and lost 33-49 to YCIS. They have a few more fixtures at the start of next term so we are 
looking forward to seeing their progress. 
 
Thirty-one of our swimmers travelled to Dulwich College, Suzhou last weekend for what has to be one of 
our most successful meets to date with many Personal Bests broken, five students achieving overall 
placements and some students having the opportunity to swim longer distances. The following students 
swam some outstanding times, achieving a placement in their age group for their overall performance 
across the day:  
 
Sophie Tsui – Silver 
Elle Tay – Silver 
Lucas Siqueira – Bronze 
Max Dahl – Silver 
Clarissa La Scola – Bronze 
 
The Swim team will now go into the holiday period looking forward to two swim meets in January; on 
Saturday 23rd January in Nanjing and then from 28th-31st January at the FOBISIA meet in Phuket. 
 
Before the end of term, we still have a few more fixtures and training sessions going on including on 
Saturday the Under 19 SISAC Football team trials from 9-11:30am for boys in Years 10-13. Their fixtures 
will start next term. As always, all upcoming fixtures are available on the school website on the Sports 
Calendar. 
 
Noel Wallace 
Director of Sport and CCAs 
 


